
 

  

   Welcome Back! 

Welcome back to the new school year. It has been wonderful to have all of the children 

and staff back together again and much more like the Perranporth School we all know 

and love! Our new Reception Class recruits have settled in marvellously and have really 

enjoyed exploring their new school.  

In some other news… we would like to announce that Mr Harris is soon to be welcoming a new member to his family. The 

new arrival should be arriving any day! We will of course keep you updated as and when we hear more. For those Y3 

parents in particular; Mrs Green will teach in Y3 when Mr Harris’s big day comes and will cover his two week paternity 

leave.  

The school has also had some extensive building and site works undertaken over the summer. Parents might’ve seen the 

changes to the old swimming pool site which has now been filled in and seeded. We’re really looking forward to this be-

ing a lovely grassed playing space for the children to enjoy soon. Our school hall has also had some changes. There’s a 

new entrance and staircase which will allow us to make much better use of this space. 

As usual, the newsletter, school website and Dojo messages are the best ways to keep informed about what’s going on in 

school. Newsletters go home every Friday via Class Dojo or by downloading from the school website. Reception Class 

parents, if you have not managed to link up your Class Dojo account, please speak with the class teacher to get that 

arranged. If you ever have any problems, queries or just fancy a chat, you can usually find me at the school gate in the 

morning or feel free to call school and we can arrange a meeting - we’re only too happy to help.   

Meet the Teacher 

Ordinarily at this time of year we would be inviting parents into school for ‘Meet the Teacher’ 

sessions. Unfortunately due to the high rates of COVID that the area is currently experiencing, we 

don’t feel it would be safe or sensible to host meetings in person with lots of adults coming into 

classrooms. Instead, teachers will be producing a short video in which they will talk parents 

through the class routines, general expectations for the year group and the learning year 

ahead. Then, if any parents have any particular concerns, teachers will be happy to receive a Dojo message to an-

swer any questions or for a call back request to chat these through personally. Videos will be released on the after-

noon of Tuesday 14th September via Class Dojo. 

 

After School Clubs 

Letters with information about the new after school clubs have gone home today. Clubs will be starting 

from the Monday, 20th Sept. If your child wishes to attend any of the clubs available, please return your 

completed form, to the class teacher as soon as possible as some clubs may have limited capacity. 

This term we will be offering the following: 

Mondays Football - KS1 Dance - KS2 

Tuesdays Film Club - All Years Forest School -  KS2 

Thursdays 
Mrs Williamson’s ‘Calm Club’ - KS1 

(a mix of calm activities - yoga, crafts, jigsaws, 

board games, play dough etc) 

Basketball - KS2 

Breakfast Club  

Don’t forget that Breakfast Club runs every morning before school. It is charged at £2.00 

per child. We are no longer offering food as parental feedback has been that the re-

duced price is preferable as most children eat before arriving. Children can bring their 

own food if they wish.  Places are available and should be booked in advance with all 

booking forms printable from the school website or available from the School Office; 

bookings can also be made by phone (01872 572021). Children can arrive from 8am. 

Thank you. 

Mr Johnson 



   Pupil Premium - School Uniform Vouchers 

We would like to make parents aware of a uniform voucher service that is available to all par-

ents of children who are in receipt of free school meals or eligible for Pupil Premium funding.  

We are now using a portion of our Pupil Premium funding to offer parents a £30 uniform voucher 

per pupil. These vouchers can be used to purchase any two items of school uniform (or equiva-

lent) at Keywear in Truro. If you are in receipt of income support, income based job seeker's al-

lowance, income related employment support and allowance, child tax credits (with an annual 

income of no more than £16,190) then your child may be eligible for Pupil Premium Funding. If 

you think your child may be eligible for Pupil Premium funding / free school meals, please call the school office to 

fill out a short form or look on our school website. Pupil Premium funding is available to children in all year groups 

and is in addition to the Universal Infant Free School meals which is available to all KS1 pupils. Every child who is 

registered as eligible for pupil premium generates valuable income for the school and this eligibility will also help 

you access financial assistance with various school costs such as trips, clubs and music tuition.  

Coats in School 

The wet weather seems to have started a little early this term. So,  it is really helpful if all 

children come to school with a named coat in case of inclement weather. If it’s just a little 

bit wet, we do try to get the children outside for some fresh air, but obviously they need 

coats for these occasions. Many thanks. 

Drum Kit Available 

We have a child sized school drum kit that over the years we have loaned out to chil-

dren wishing to try out this great instrument. The kit has now become available again 

and is up for grabs if anyone would like to borrow it for their child. There is no formal ar-

rangement in place or time limit - you can simply use it for as long as your child wishes. If 

you would like to loan the drum kit, please get in touch with Mr Johnson via Dojo mes-

sage or telephone the School Office to reserve it: Tel - 01872 572021. 

     Nut Free School 

A reminder that we are a nut free school. Your kind co-operation would be greatly 

appreciated by ensuring your child does not bring nuts or other nut products into 

school as part of their snack or packed lunch.  

Absence From School 

If your child is ill or cannot attend school for whatever reason, parents must telephone the 

School Office (01872 572021) by 9am to inform us of the details. Messages can be left on the 

school answerphone service at any time.  It is important that parents always let the School Of-

fice know if  their child cannot attend school. If we do not receive a notification of absence, it is 

our safeguarding duty contact parents to find out the reasons for this. 

 

If your child requires a planned absence from school for medical appointments, dental appointments etc, 

please collect an Absence Application Form from the School Office.  The school cannot authorise absences 

for the purpose of holiday or other avoidable absences during term time. Absences not authorised by the 

school may result in issuing a Penalty Notice or prosecution in the Magistrates Court. Thank you for your under-

standing. 



Secondary School Transition Information - Year 5 and Year 6 

 

Penair School: 

Unfortunately, due to the high Covid numbers in the area, the traditional open evening will not 

be available this year. Instead there will be a welcome video on our school website with fre-

quently asked questions. In addition, parents will be able to book a tour of the school by con-

tacting enquiries@penair.cornwall.sch.uk these tours will be conducted in small school groups in 

1-hour window per school and in a socially distanced manner. We plan for most of these tours to 

take place 23rd September as we have an inset day. This will minimise any risk to staff and stu-

dents. It may be the case that parents wish to bring their child for the tour and we would appre-

ciate it if you were able to support them with this. 

 

Newquay Tretherras School: 

The school is currently still planning to host an open evening on Thursday 23rd September 6-8pm and 

an open morning on Friday 24th September 9.15-10.45am. Please telephone 01637 872080 or email 

enquiries@tretherras.net for any updates. 

 

Richard Lander School: 

Unfortunately we can’t host our usual open evening this year, so we have prepared this virtual event 

for you instead. Please click on the curriculum areas of our interactive map to access videos which 

will give you a flavour of life at Richard Lander School. Virtual Open Evening – RLS Virtual Open Evening 

(richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk)  If you have any questions about joining our school or would like to book 

a tour, please contact enquiries@richardlander.cornwall.sch.uk or call the school on 01872 273750. 

 

Treviglas Academy: 

The school has a virtual open evening available on their website: Transition Information 2021 — Treviglas 

Academy To experience a flavour of the opportunities available to our students, please visit our web-

site www.treviglas.net and our Facebook page. If you have any queries please  email                     

office@treviglas.cornwall.sch.uk or call us on 01637 872076.  

Imagine Outdoors 

 

Imagine Outdoors, are looking for 

new members to join their 5+ 

years old group club on Tuesdays 

at Perranporth Cricket club, 

(15:45 - 17:15).  

 

They are also looking for mem-

bers their 4-5 year old group on 

Wednesdays , same location 

(15:45 - 16:45).  

 

Both clubs are all about mini bush 

craft skills and outdoor learning 

and play , and both are drop off 

(no parents required to stay). 

All the booking information is can 

be found on the Imagine Out-

doors Facebook page and click-

ing the sign up now button.   

 Imagine Outdoors - Home | Fa-

cebook  
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       School Calendar 2021-22 

 

Perranporth School 

INSET/Non Pupil Days 

(please note that Wed 

2nd Mar 22 is a planned 

Parent Meeting Day) 

Perranporth School’s 

additional Platinum 

Jubilee closure day 


